
Precision Construction.  He and 
wife Renee have been very 
active and loyal members since 
the formation of  VP.  Brandon is 
a newer member of  VP.  He is 
an independent contractor.

Debbie Childers closed the 
meeting with prayer.

VP is always looking for new 
members, so if  interested, we’d 
love to have you.  Our 
organization was formed for the 
Beautification and Restoration 
of  Robert Lee.  Our next 
meeting is Thursday, January 5, 
2017, at Victory Assembly of  
God.  Please join us.

The Friends of  the “Gus” 
Pruser Agriculture Exhibit will 
hold their monthly meeting next 
Monday, December 12, at 6 pm. 
The meeting will be at the Gus 
Pruser Agriculture Exhibit, 
located at 219 W. Dale in 
Winters. 

Vision With A Purpose held its 
December 1st meeting at 6:30 
pm at Victory Assembly of  God.   
After President Marshall 
Millican called the meeting to 
order, Pastor Cyndi Weidner 
opened with prayer.

Sheri Millican read the 
minutes from the last meeting 
and they were approved.

Crystal Stanford gave the 
treasurer’s report.  The Hunter’s 
Bar B Q attendance was down 
this year, but we did make a 
profit with 218 in attendance.

Electricity is now in our Austin 
Street headquarters reported by 
Brandon Broadbent, making it 
available for Robert Lee’s Open 
House and Small Town 
Christmas.

Renee Smith and Dianne 
Hefner gave an update on Small 
Town Christmas.  Renee and 

her committee of  Kay and 
Gayland Hurst, Dave Hughes, 
Sheri Millican, Grace 
Todacheeney, Noel Tinkler, 
Beverly and Larry Broughton, 
Todd Smith, Dianne Hefner and 
Ginny and Charissa Caston 
worked very hard to make 
Memorial Park and the gazebo 
area the most beautiful yet.

Nancy Wilson was responsible 
for decorating the VP building 
along with Robert Lee State 
Bank and City Hall.  She also 
filled the flower pots around 
town with Christmas 
decorations.

Members voted to continue to 
participate in “Adopt a 
Grandparent” this year at the 
Robert Lee Nursing Home.

Debbie Childers presented the 
Heartworkers for the month of  
November to Todd Smith and 
Brandon Broadbent for their 
hard work on the Austin Street 
headquarters.  Todd is owner of  

Page 8   Friday, December 9, 2016  The Observer/Enterprise

Both the Bronte and Robert Lee Hunters Appreciation Dinners were successes this year.  The annual lunch, sponsored by B&K 
Deer Processing (left photo), was held during the lunch hour on opening day of  deer season, November 5, 2016, at the Rusty Bell in downtown Bronte.  The Bob Wrinkle 
Memorial Hunters Appreciation Dinner, sponsored by Vision with a Purpose, was held Saturday evening, November 12, 2016, at the Rec Hall in Robert Lee.


